
Water Project Updates 

 

Updates on the status of the water project will be posted periodically. 

 

Thursday, 1/26/2023 

As I mentioned during our last board meeting, I would provide updates periodically with 
the status of the above mentioned project.  As our project team brought to our attention 
the status of our existing wells through gathering information required by the DEP, we 
had very little time to waste and collectively our team, the board and most importantly 
the membership (in attendance) agreed a well update was much overdue and 
needed.  After the motion was put forth and passed, we were on the phone immediately 
to get this project moving with the DEP.  That involves, drafting/reviewing a work plan 
for DEP to review, drafting a pre-drilling plan for DEP review, scheduling DEP to come 
to our site and approve our plans and drill location.  As you can expect, this takes a 
tremendous amount of time and cooperation from all parties and we are doing our best 
to keep our current schedule with this additional unforeseen work.  I am happy to report 
that everything (mentioned above) was already submitted to the DEP, DEP was onsite 
this past Tuesday, they approved our plans (understanding time was of the essence) 
and very happy to hear we are updating our water system/wells and glad they were 
being properly notified as they are a vital part of our team and success of this project as 
a whole.  With the approval process now behind us, we are planning to begin drilling 
(well) next week.  This is a great achievement (in less than a week) and took the 
dedication of all involved to get this far.   Rest assured that this is a major construction 
project and issues, headaches, long hours and unforeseen conditions will happen at 
some point but I believe we have brought together the best team for this project and 
greatly appreciate everyone's cooperation  as we tackle our campgrounds' new 
enhancement for many years to come.  Thank you 

-Michael Blue 

 


